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Calendar of Events 

 

 

 

 
May 2007 

  5 Crown Tourney, Rusted Woodlands, Tappen, NY   

  8 Dance practice, Canton of Marwick, Cranford Community Center, 7:30 PM 
  9 Baronial business meeting at Lord Alexander’s, Hillsborough, NJ, 7:30 PM 
12 Ice Falcon’s Ducal Challenge, Barren Sands, Elmer, NJ  

16 Tyr Mynydd meeting, Hope, NJ, 7:30 PM 
19-20 West Windsor Renaissance Faire, Carillion, West Windsor, NJ 
24 Gryphonwald meeting, Highland Park, NJ, 7:30 PM 
25-28 Quest for Wit & Wisdom XXIV:  Mummy Dearest, Neshanic  Station, NJ 

 

 

 

June 2007 

1-3 Bawdy Barony Tavern, Barony of Iron Bog, Williamstown, NJ 
2 Champion’s Quest, Carillion, East Windsor, NJ 
5 Dance practice, Canton of Marwick, Cranford Community Center, 7:30 PM 
8-10 Barren Sands War, Shire of Barren Sands, Elmer, NJ  
10   Heavy and youth fighting, fencing, archery, A&S workshops, sewing 

 workshop, Calligraphy & Illumination workshop, Swamp Stomp, 
 Flemington, NJ, 1:30 PM 

13 Baronial business meeting, location to be determined, 7:30 PM 
20 Tyr Mynydd meeting, Hope, NJ, 7:30 PM 
21 Gryphonwald meeting, Highland Park, NJ, 7:30 PM 
22-24 King & Queen’s Archery Championships, Lebanon Twp, NJ 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 



 

rom The aron and aroness:    

 
It is our hope that everyone in the Barony that was affected by last month’s floods is safe and dry.  
We would like to thank a group of Swampies who joined us in helping clean up the Old Millstone 
Forge in Millstone, NJ.  The museum was flooded during the storm and it was thought it would be 
closed for the summer.  Thanks to Baroness Merlinia, Gardr, Katherine, Andrew and Rachel along 
with the blacksmiths of the museum, it will be open and continue teaching the skill of 
blacksmithing this summer.  
 
Our Seneschal Lord Phillip has announced the return of Swamp Stomps.  Stomps are the Barony’s 
populace gatherings.  These will be held at the site of the Flemington practice.  It is our hope that 
the populace of the Barony will come out and socialize and, if you choose, participate in the 
workshops or one of the many practices held at the site.  Mostly, come out and have fun.  We would 
like to encourage you to wear garb to the Stomps, but it is not required.  
 
While we know many of you already, this is a large Barony and we have yet to meet everyone and 
would like to know many of you better.  To this end we will be talking to as many Swampies as 
possible in the coming months.  This will help us get to know you and what you would like to do 
within the SCA.  It will also help us update our information on awards and skills you may have.  
 
Quest is almost upon us.  We would like to ask all those who plan on attending to volunteer at least 
one hour of your time.  If we all offer just an hour to help staff the event, things will run smoothly 
and everyone will have time to relax and enjoy the weekend.  As you may know, Quest is where we 
select our next Baronial Champions.  This year we will be selecting the first Baronial Youth 
Champion.  The youth champion tourney will be specifically for the division 3 fighters, age 14-17.  
We look forward to greeting our new champions of Arms, Fencing, Thrown Weapons, Archery, 
Bardic Arts and Arts & Sciences, along with our first Youth Champion.  
 
We will be traveling to Rusted Woodland on May 5th to attend Crown tourney.  Let’s make sure 
Settmour is well represented to witness who will be the next King and Queen of the East Kingdom.  
The following day, Sunday, May 6th we will be hosting the Unbelted Champion’s squad practice at 
the Flemington site.  This will be our only date in Flemington for May.  Elisabetta will be holding 
her garb workshop in Flemington that day as well.  
 
Baroness Elizabeth Hawkwood is autocrating Kings and Queens Archery Champions June 22 to 
June 24.  If you would like to help Her Excellency with the event, please let her know.  This is a 
camping event with no feast but a dayboard will be provided.  If you are planning to attend, please 
pre-register so Mistress Jessa has a good idea of the number of gentles that will partake of the 
dayboard she is preparing. 
  
The Pennsic pre-registration deadlines are fast approaching.  If you are going to Pennsic and plan to 
camp with the swamp, you MUST pre-register for Pennsic and list the Barony of Settmour Swamp 
as the group you are camping with.  Otherwise, we will NOT have space in camp for you.  



 
If you will be mailing your registration, it must be in by MAY 15TH.   If you are registering on-
line you have until JUNE 15TH.  Everyone staying in your tent should be pre-registered with 
Coopers Lake Campground.  The more people we have registered, the more space we are allowed.  
 
Hope to see many of you at some of the events and activities listed above.  Please join us in wishing 
for great weather for Quest and we’ll see you there. 
 
 
Alexander and Rhiannon 

Baron and Baroness Settmour Swamp 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

April Officer Reports 
 

 
Chirurgeon 

Folks are playing safely and are in good health.  No reportable injuries at Mudthaw, other than 
someone who took care of themselves with an ice pack. 
 
Galefridus Peregrinus 

 

Youth Fighting:   
Youth combat: all is going well. Nothing out of the norm to report. 
 
Draguin 

 

Herald  
Sinking Tower Pursuivant:  Heraldry happens. The name and badge for the Iron Tower passed.  The 
new badge for the Ivory Tower passed, although apparently there was some confusion about this 
badge and the badge for the Silver Tower. 
 
Thank you to Malcolm, Erec and Caera for their heraldry services at Mudthaw.  Anyone who does a 
Baronial Court should make sure he/she gets me complete information about what was done, 
including the full names of all award recipients.  I need that information for the court reports. 
 
Alys 



 

Arts & Sciences  
Mudthaw A&S went really well.  There were 20 entries for the competition and 18 items on display 
for a total of 38 A&S items.  YAY!!! All entries/display items recieved a token for participation and 
many people took the time to vote.  A good time was had by all.  Vivant to Thor (Anthony) for 
winning the Populus Choice vote!  His stained glass was awesome.  Sofia and other A&S 
enthusiasts s are working on Queens Favors and plans are in the works for Quest. 
 
Elizabeth 
 
Fencing  
Fencing is trucking along.  The new site is great and we encourage any and all to come and play. 
 

Ed 

 

Webminister 

The web site has been updated to include June's events, the updated archery schedule, the addition 
of the new fencing practices, sewing workshops hosted by Elisabetta, and the removal of March 
notes and activities. 
 
Captain of Archers 

No archery at Mudthaw due to the soggy conditions and being asked to not use the grassy areas. 
There is a very nice heraldry themed shoot ready to be used.  All that is needed is foam for backing 
the targets.  Sunday practices at the church will kick off if the weather allows it. 
 
Jehannine 

 

MoL 

Mudthaw's tournament went very well, despite a couple of hiccups.  Elisabetta is a godsend, I kid 
you not. We had several authorizations, and the paperwork is on its way.  I have a couple of ideas 
for next time note to self: Acquire a warm cloak with arm slits. And fingerless gloves.  
 
Ceara 

Chamberlain 

Swamp inventory still at Phillip's, still getting estimates on roof, will start as soon as check from ex-
work gets here. 
 
Gudrun 
 
Chatelaine 

 
Mudthaw:  I sat at Newcomers Point with the Gold Key, lost and found, and SCA information for 
Newcomers.  There was a family that showed up because they passed the event and wanted to see 
what it was all about.  I was able to give them information including a list of websites so they 
would be able to find out more information. No one needed Gold Key and lost items were given to 
Marla. Marla may wish to pass these items on to me so that we have all the lost and found items 
together in one place. 



 
Quest:  It was decided that the garage sale will be held at Quest to raise money for the new trailer.  I 
will be running the garage sale, but will need volunteers to assist selling and setting prices.  The 
garage sale will be held at Newcomers point. 
 
Demos 

I have had a demo request from the Macculloch Hall Museum.  They would like to have 2 fencers 
put on a demonstration for 45 min to an hour on Saturday May 12th from anytime between 2:00 and 
3:30 pm.  We are also required to have a marshal participate, so I am looking for two fencers and a 
fencing marshal to volunteer.  The demonstration is for children and the event has the theme of 
"Pirates of the Caribbean". 
 
Please email me as soon as you can if you are willing to volunteer. 
 
I have had a request for a Boy Scout demonstration on June 2nd.  We will need fighters/marshal, 
archers/marshal, thrown weapons/marshal.  Please let me know if you are able to volunteer.  (A&S 
is not requested for this demo)  
 

Sof'ia Seraphimiskia 
 

Chronicler 

 The April issue has been distributed, electronically and in hard copy format.  There are 91 
electronic subscribers and 11 hard copies being sent out, the majority being the required copies for 
various Kingdom officers.  No new paper subscriptions have been received.  A message was sent to 
the officers' list reminding everyone that it is baronial policy that all officers must be subscribed to 
the newsletter.  
  
Thanks to the generosity of Lord Owynn Greenwood, I will have publishing software to use in the 
production of the newsletter.  I am looking forward to learning a new program and improving the 
look of the newsletter. 
  
I am still in need of a deputy. 
  
Elizabeth 
 

Knight Marshal  

Practices going well.  We are hosting a Southern Region Unbelted practice this Sunday in 
Flemington. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Quest for Wit and Wisdom XXIV: Mummy Dearest 

Friday, May 25
th
 - Monday, May 28

th
 

Neshanic Station, NJ 
 

The Barony of Settmour Swamp proudly invites one and all to a weekend of camping, questing, and 
competition:  our 24th Quest for Wit and Wisdom!  Among the many activities planned throughout 
this three-day weekend are tournaments of skill and prowess with which to impress your fellow 
gentles.  This year's Quest will be a playful romp touching all parts of Egyptian mythology.  Solve 
riddles and perform wondrous feats in pursuit of the ultimate prize and recognition. 

Over the weekend, we will engage in competitions for our new Baronial Champions (All are 
welcome to compete).  For those adept at battle, there will be Heavy Fighting, Fencing, Thrown 
Weapons, and Archery.  For our equally impressive craftsmen, we will have an A&S and a brewing 
competition. 

This year the Swamp will be holding its inaugural Youth Fighter Baronial Champion Tournament 
on Saturday.  The tournament is specifically for the division 3 fighters, age 14- 17.  The format of 
the tourney will be Round Robin and will require the combatants to fight in all weapon forms, 
sword and shield, greatsword, two sword and polearm.  Weapon authorizations will be held in the 
early part of the day for those who need it. 

A delicious feast prepared by Cassandra deMatisse will be laid forth to those onboard attendees.  
And finally, about the evening fire, we will engage in the ever-entertaining Baronial Bardic 
competition. 

On Sunday, in the morning hours, there will be Hurley for players and spectators alike, Sofia will 
be hosting a Knitting class at newcomers point.  Around 1:00 PM begins the annual Quest, this year 
prepared by Galen MacByrne.  And last, but certainly not least, comes Baronial court wherein the 
new Baronial Champions will be announced from the winners of the weekend's many tournaments. 

Children are welcome and there will be various activities for them to participate in.  We ask you to 
please supervise your children at all times.  Anyone under the age of eighteen who is not with a 
parent must be accompanied by an adult and must present a consent form signed by a parent which 
includes contact information for the parents.  If a minor does not have a blue SCA membership card 
then a minor waiver signed by a parent or guardian must be presented at troll.  Copies of the minor 
waiver form are available on-line at http://www.sca.org/docs/waivers.html and will be available at 
the event. 

Pets are welcome as long as they are leashed and cleaned up after. 

Merchants are welcome.  There is no charge for space but you must provide your own tables. 

The campground will be open from 4:00 PM Friday until 12:00 noon Monday.  It is a damp site, 
which means that beer, wine, and mead are permissible, but no distilled alcohol.  Running water is 
not available onsite, so please bring bottled water to last through the weekend.  Accommodations 
include port-o-johns and dumpsters for garbage disposal.  There will be separate containers for 
recyclables (glass, plastic, and paper) at the county's request.  There will also be a central firepit for 
socializing.  

For more information and directions, visit the East Kingdom website.   



Announcing Calligraphy and 
Illumination Workshops 

 
 
As you may be aware, our wonderful Baroness Paigan who so 
recently stepped down had been holding Calligraphy and 
Illumination Workshops at her home in Bridgewater, NJ for the 
past five years.  When stepping down, she asked to also step down 

from these workshops.  We all know home much effort she and Teric put into all of their endeavors 
within our Barony.  So here I say Vivat to her efforts supporting the arts and sciences, specifically 
the support of scribes such as myself and other within the Barony. 
 
The Excellencies, Baron Alexander and Baroness Rhiannon, along with Lady Elizabeth our 
Baronial MOAS have supported my belief that these workshops should continue.  Therefore, with 
their support, we will now meet once again to celebrate, support and learn with each other the 
wonderful art of calligraphy and illumination.  We will meet once a month at Flemington on the 
first Sunday Fight Practice.  If in a given month, there is only one fight practice at Flemington, then 
that will be the practice.  I am going to place this announcement in our canton list, the on-line 
calendar on the baronial website, the Mudpuppy and to the Bethir List. 
 
These workshops will be open to everyone at Flemington.  We welcome all levels of interest in the 
art of Calligraphy and Illumination.  Please feel free to bring anything you are working on, 
reference materials, and/or ideas. 
 
The main purpose for these workshops will be in supporting your projects you are working on or 
ones you take up, fostering interest in these wondrous arts, teaching basics and intermediate 
support.  The hope is for this not only to be a place for support and teaching, but also a place our 
Baron and Baroness can turn to for scroll assignments for our populace.  I hope to see you all there; 
we will be inside the site.  
 
The schedule for the first few workshops is as follows:   (Shortly we will have this info added to our 
on-line calendar) :  June 10 
 

I will endeavor to have enough materials for everyone to work with, however, since this is the first 
workshop that has been held in a while, I am not sure how many gentles will attend.  That being 
said, if you are attending and do not have any materials to work with, it is important for you to 
contact me ASAP before the workshop so that I can bring the correct amount of supplies. 
 
Please feel free to email me any time at wilhelm_van_ utrecht@yahoo.com and you can call me on 
my cell until: 9:00 PM evenings.  Cell: 973-610-0875 
 
In service to the dream,  
 
 
 
 

Wilhelm van Utrecht 



 
 

 
Volunteers Needed for 

King and Queen’s Archery Championships 

 
 
 

 
 
King and Queen’s Archery Championship will be held at the Teetertown Ravine Nature Preserve 
in Lebanon Township, NJ on Friday, June 22 thru Sunday, June 24.  This is a new site for our 
barony and is located less then ten miles north of Clinton, NJ.   
 
We have a large field for the archery tournament and a separate field for camping and other 
activities.  There is also a wonderful firepit with benches for a bardic circle.   
 
Once again the call goes out to the populace of the barony for volunteers to help staff and run  
the event.  I need someone to run troll and volunteers to staff the table beginning at 5:00 PM on 
Friday thru Saturday afternoon.  Other areas needing volunteers are Friday afternoon set-up, 
serving dayboard, water bearing, breakdown and clean up on Sunday.  
 
Marshalls who wish to volunteer to assist with the heavy weapons tournament, fencing or youth 
combat, may either contact me or visit the East Kingdom webpage for the names of the marshals  
in charge and their contact information.   
 
Please call me at 908-996-6315 or email me at hawkwoode@att.net if you are interested in helping 
out.   
 
 
In service, 
 
 
 
 
Baroness Elizabeth Hawkwood 

Autocrat 
 



 
 

HELP WANTED 
 BARONIAL OFFICERS SEEK DEPUTIES 

 
The following baronial officers are in need of a deputy:   
 
Chamberlain – maintains the inventory of baronial assets 
Chronicler – produces the monthly newsletter 
Exchequer – in charge of baronial funds 
Fencing –oversees fencing activity 
Mistress of Lists – responsible for running the list at heavy weapons tournaments 
Youth Combat – oversees youth boffer combat 
Webmistress – maintains the website for the barony 
 
NOTE:  Some positions require an individual to be warranted.  Anyone interested in becoming a 
deputy, please contact the incumbent officer for complete details.  Their contact information may be 
found on the website and on the last page of this newsletter.   
 
From the Baronial Policy and Procedures manual, Section II, Item J: 

 
1. All officers are encouraged to appoint at least one deputy.  There shall only be one 

designated “drop dead” deputy per office.   
2. All “drop dead” deputy officers must be paid members of the SCA, Inc.   
3. A single designated deputy officer shall count towards quorum in the absence of the 

Baronial officer.   
4. A single designated deputy officer shall automatically receive the proxy of his/her superior 

officer at Baronial Business Meetings, if said deputy is in attendance and the Baronial 
officer is not. 

 
 

 
 
 
Greetings all, 
 
I will be hosting sewing workshops to get people garb-ready for Quest and War on the following 
dates: 
 
May 6, at the Flemington practice, 1:30 PM to 4:00 PM 
June 10, at the Flemington practice; see the Settmour Swamp website for directions and times 
(www.settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org/meetings.html).  This June workshop will concentrate on 
chemises.  If you would like to bring your sewing machine or other sewing materials to help, that 
would be greatly appreciated.  Please contact me at elisabetta@klotz.org or call 973-661-2694 so I 
can co-ordinate.  If you are interested in making t-tunics, bring a loose fitting t-shirt.  For braes or 
other types of pants, bring a comfortable pair of jeans.  All fabric should be pre-washed. 
 
YIS 
Elisabetta 
 



Practices and Activities 
 

Archery Practice 
Tuesday nites in Pittstown, start time is 6:30 PM.  Contact Elizabeth at hawkwoode@att.net for 
information and directions.  If anyone wants to shoot any other night during the week or on the 
weekend, contact Elizabeth to make arrangements.   
 
Archery practice is also scheduled at the youth fighter practice in Flemington, NJ.  
 

Arts & Sciences Activities 
May 16th, 7:30 PM, St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, 346 High Street (Rt 609), Hope, NJ.   
Contact fafnir62@yahoo.com for information. 
 
Sewing Workshop 
May 6, 1:30 to 4:00 PM, St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Rt. 31, Flemington, NJ.  Contact Elizabetta 
for more information at elisabetta@klotz.org or call 973-661-2694. 
 
Dance Practice  

May 8, 7:30 PM, Cranford Community Center, 224 Walnut Ave., Cranford, NJ  
 

Fencing Practice 
No Sunday practice scheduled for May.   
 
Youth Fighter Practice 
Sunday, May 13th, if there’s no conflict with a major holiday, church function or local SCA event.  
1:30 to 4:00 PM, St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Rt. 31, Flemington, NJ.  
 

Settmour Swamp Fighter Practice 

Wednesdays 6:30 PM – 10:00 PM, Nutley, NJ.  It costs money to rent this site, a $5.00 donation is 
requested.  If you have questions, please email Sir Tanaka Raiko at salvacion_hank@hotmail.com.  
If you get lost, Tanaka's pager is 201-232-9337. 
 

 

 
 

Currently On Exhibit 
 

Franklin Institute of Science - Philadelphia, PA 

Tutankhamen and The Golden Age of the Pharoahs – For the first time in 30 years, the golden 
artifacts of the boy-king have left their home in Egypt.  The exhibition includes 130 objects from 
the tomb of King Tut and other Valley of the Kings ancestors which have never been seen in the 
United States.  The famous death mask is not allowed to leave Egypt and is not part of the exhibit.   
Exhibit runs from February, 2007 through September 30, 2007. 
 
 
The Higgins Armory Museum – Worcester, MA 
Dueling Treatises:  Martial Arts Manuals in Medieval & Renaissance Europe 

Exhibit runs through August, 2007.  Included are original artifacts and printed materials. 



 

Directions to Practices 
 
 

Youth Fighter Practice - St. Paul’s Church, Flemington 

St Paul’s is on Rt. 31 in Flemington, next door to the Hunterdon Medical Center, two miles north of 
the Flemington Circle 
 
From Route 287 

Go I-287 to US-202 (Exit 17), go southwest on US-202 to Flemington, NJ.  Make first right in 
circle to get on NJ-31 North.  Follow signs to Hospital.  Make first left past hospital onto Gaunt 
Place, church is on left. 
 
From Route 78 in Pennsylvania 

Go East on I-78 to NJ-31 (Exit 17).  Go South on NJ-31. 
Follow signs for Hospital.  Turn right onto Gaunt Place, church is on left. 
 
From New Jersey Turnpike 

South to I-78 West/New Jersey Tpke Ext East Ramp towards Exits 14 To 14C/Cars-Trucks-Buses.  
Merge onto I-78 West Ramp.  Take I-78 Express Lane West towards Garden State 
Parkway/Clinton.  I-78 Express Lane West becomes I-78 West.  Take I-287 (Exit 29) towards 
Somerville (US-202/206).  Merge onto I-287 South ramp.  Merge onto I-287 S.  Take the US-202 
South/US-206 South exit (Exit 17) towards Somerville (US-22 W)/Flemington.  Stay straight, get 
on US-202 South until you reach Flemington.  Take first right on circle to stay on NJ-31 North.  
Follow signs to hospital, make the first left after the hospital onto Gaunt Place.  Church is on left. 
 
From Garden State Parkway 

Go North on Garden State Pkwy (Portions toll) to I-195 (Exit 98). 
Go West on I-195 to I-295. 
Go North on I-295 to I-95 South. 
Go South on I-95 South to NJ-31 (Exit 4). 
Go Northwest on NJ-31 to Flemington 
Take first right on circle to stay on NJ-31 North, follow signs to Hospital.  Make first left after the 
hospital onto Gaunt Place, church is on left. 
 

From Philadelphia: 
Go North on I-95 North to New Jersey. 
Go North on I-95 North to NJ-31 (Exit 4). 
Go Northwest on NJ-31 to Flemington 
Go 1/2 way around circle to stay on NJ-31 North, follow signs to Hospital.  Make first left after the 
hospital onto Gaunt Place, church is on left. 
 



 
Nutley Fighter Practice 

Note: Many of the exit ramps from Rt. 3 are sharp curves.  

From NJ Route 3, Essex/Passaic County (East or West):   

Take the Main Ave, Nutley-Passaic exit.  At the bottom of the ramp, make left onto Main.  Go past 
Bradlees to the next light, make a right onto Kingsland.  Go to the first light and turn left onto 
Franklin.  At the third light make a right onto Chestnut.  Go one block and make left onto Hillside 
Crescent.  The church is on the left-hand side; park on the street. 

Alternate directions that will help you avoid traffic: 
 

From the South: 

Take the Garden State Parkway to Exit 151.  At the end of the ramp turn right onto Watchung Ave.  
At the next light make a left onto East Passaic Ave. Take your second right onto Coeyman Ave.  
Make the first right onto Bromley Place.   Bromley Place turns into Glenview Place.  You will 
come to a stop sign at Ridge Road right after a curve (be careful).  Continue straight and Glenview 
becomes Chestnut St.  Continue straight through the traffic light at Bloomfield Ave.*  At the top of 
the hill  at Prospect Street Chestnut jogs to the right.  Continue on Chestnut.  Take the next right 
onto Hillside Crescent.  The church will be on the left after the curve. 

From Route 3 Westbound 

Take the Passaic Ave exit.  At the end of the ramp, make a left onto Passaic Ave.  Follow directions 
from ** below 

 

From Route 3 Eastbound: 
 
Take the Passaic Ave exit.  Stay to the right and merge with Ward Ave.  At the next intersection (50 
ft or so), make a left onto Passaic Ave.  
 
**Passaic Ave turns into Cathedral Ave.  Stay to the right at the fork in the road.  At the end of 
Cathedral, make a right onto Kingsland St.  Take the first left onto Bloomfield Ave. (across from 
Roche, at the railroad tracks).  Take Bloomfield Ave. to the traffic light at Chestnut St.  This should 
be the second traffic light. (Chestnut is one of those).  The three streets on the left before Chestnut 
are Raymond Ave., Beech St. and Mountainview Ave.  Continue from * above. 

 

 

 

 



 

From the Canton of Gryphonwald 
 
Gryphonwald monthly meetings continue!  If you are in the Middlesex County area and are 
interested in attending, meetings are the fourth Thursday of the month (except August).  Contact 
Eva Vach Gwyllt at gryphonwald-exchequer@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org for directions and 
information. 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Canton of Marwick 
 
Monthly populace meetings and Dance Practice are held on second Tuesdays of each month at the 
Cranford Community Center, 7:30 PM.  The next meeting is on May 8.  Workshops are not held 
regularly, but on an as-desired basis.  If there is a topic that you would like to learn more about, or 
which you can teach others, please contact the seneschal.  Topics include, but are by no means 
restricted to, cooking, sewing, embroidery, woodworking, armoring, heraldry and persona research.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Baronial Business Meeting 
 
The next meeting will be held May 9 at 7:30 PM at the home of Lord Alexander MacRus in 
Hillsborough, NJ.  For directions, contact the baronial seneschal. 
 
 
 
 



 

Canton of Marwick Officers 
http://www.marwick.eastkingdom.org 

 
 
Seneschal:  Mistress Jessa d’Avondale (Marla Lecin)  732-563-1029 
362 Cherry Avenue, Bound Brook, NJ 08805 
Exchequer:  Lord Edmund Patterson (Chris Lotano)   908-561-2345 
(no calls after 9:30 PM please) 
clost95@aol.com 
Herald:  Dona Emeline Patterson (Kirsten Lotano)   908-561-2345 
(no calls after 9:30 PM, please) 
Knight Marshall:  Lord Owynn Greenwood (Michael Sklower)  908-447-2979  
Marshal of Fence:  Lord Edmund Patterson  908-561-2345 
Webmaster:  Lord Owynn Greenwood  908-447-2979 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Canton of Gryphon Wald Officers 
http://www.geocities.com/gryphonwald/ 

 
 

Seneschal:  Lord Pippin a'Bheithir (Pippin Carino) 
gryphonwald@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Herald:  Gardr Gunnarson (Michael Grossberg) 
Gryphonwald-herald@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Minister of A&S:  Sofi’a Serafimskaia (Susan Saladini) 
Gryphonwald-moas@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chancellor of the Exchequer:  Eva Vach Gwyllt (April Villone) 
Gryphonwald-exchequer@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chatelaine:  Ryan (Ryan Borgan) 
Gryphonwald-chatelaine@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
 

 
 
 
 
 

This is the May 2007 issue of The Mudpuppy, a publication of the Barony of Settmour Swamp of the Society for 
Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc).  The Mudpuppy is available from Baroness Elizabeth Hawkwood 
(Elizabeth Dobo, 71 Sky Manor Rd, Pittstown, NJ  08867).  It is not a corporate publication of the Society for 
Creative Anachronism, Inc., and does not delineate SCA Inc. policies.  Paper copies are available for a suggested 
donation of $12 for 12 issues.  Make checks payable to “SCA, Inc. – Barony of Settmour Swamp.”  For electronic 
(email) subscription, please contact chronicler@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org  Copyright 2007 Society for 
Creative Anachronism, Inc. (except where noted)  For information on reprinting photographs, articles or artwork 
from this publication, contact the chronicler, who will assist you in contacting the original creator of the piece.  
Please respect the legal rights of our contributors. 

 



Barony of Settmour Swamp Officers 
http://www.settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 

 
Baron:  Alexander MacGregor (Dave DeVito)  732-297-1721 
307 Village Drive, Somerset NJ 08873 
baron@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Baroness:  Rhiannon deLicorne (Bev Altrath) 908-537-7495 

163 Anderson Rd., Asbury, NJ 08802 
baroness@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Seneschal:  Lord Phillip Reed the Facetious (Scott Berk) 908-319-1847 
seneschal@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Sinking Tower Pursuivant:  Mistress Alys Mackyntoich 973-267-4818 
(Alissa Pyrich) 180 W. Hanover Ave., Morristown, NJ  07960 
herald@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Knight Marshal:  Cullyn mac Kinnon (Scott Lubin) 732-494-5117 
(no calls after 11:00 PM please)  
marshal@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chancellor of the Exchequer:  Lady Gwenhyvar Telynores 973-303-9439 
(Jennifer Roberts) 
exchequer@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chronicler:  Baroness Elizabeth Hawkwood (Elizabeth Dobo) 908-996-6315 
71 Sky Manor Rd, Pittstown, NJ  08867 
chronicler@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chiurgeon:  Edana mac Kinnon (Tina Ilowite)  732-494-5117 
(no calls after 11:00 PM please) 
chiurgeon@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Webmistress:  Lady Eleanor Callaghan (Tami Yaches) 
webmaster@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Minister of A&S:  Lady Elisabeth Elenore Lovell 732-596-0880 
(Stacey Rothrock Steinfeld) (no calls after 9:00 PM please) 
MoAS@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
 

Mistress of Lists:  Lady Ceara MacKieran 
MoL@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chancellors Minor:  Angus & Brianna Sutherland  908-284-2614 
(Brian & Brenda Hondrich) 
minor@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chatelaine:  Sofi’a Serafimskaia (Susan Saladini)  732-213-4806 
chatelaine@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Marshal of Fence:  Lord Edmund Patterson (Chris Lotano)  908-561-2345 
(No calls after 9:30 PM please) 
fencing@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Captain of Archers:  Lady Jehannine de Flandres (Jeanne Berk) 908-319-0765 
archery@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Chamberlain:  Gudrun Gudmunderdottir (Pat Butler)  973-219-5694 
626 Oxford St., Belvedere, NJ  07823 
chamberlain@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
Youth Combat:  Lord Draguin atte Maeldun (Ken Kovacs) 908-782-7393 
youth_combat@settmourswamp.eastkingdom.org 
  
 
 

 
 


